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Celebrating 27 Years of Koi Friendship 
 

Visit us on the web at:  http://www.lonestarkoi.com 

 

Koi Chatter 
The August 2013 publication of the Lone Star Koi Club – Houston Texas 

 

 
 

FROM THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

 
Thanks to everyone for attending the July meeting at the home of long time 
members Virginia and Grady Joiner.  Always a pleasure to visit them as everyone is 
at ease at their home.  
Our July meeting was well attended and on behalf of us all, a big welcome to all our 
new members. It was certainly a pleasure to see Richard and Ardis Black again and 
we hope to see far more of them in the future. I would especially like to thank 
Richard who offered to host a meeting in the new year. For those who have never 
visited his estate, the gardens, the multiple ponds with his outstanding fish make for 
a truly wonderful experience. Truly a Shangri-La. 
 
Once again, I’ve included some articles in this month’s edition of the newsletter that 
should be of interest as they contain some quite valuable and useful information and 
one really eye opening paper regarding chlorine as to its effects, not only upon our 
koi, but also us!  
 
The cleaning out the club’s storage facility has been somewhat stalled as we try to 
coordinate the distribution and disbursement. It appears that everyone that wants 
one of the show tanks will getting one, so as a follow up, please email me so I can 
finalize the list.  
 
Owing to quite a few people whose computer systems do not have MS Word/Works 
as well as some who only have handhelds, the newsletter will be going out in PDF 
format. 
 

Best To All 
 
Paul Moss 
 

http://www.lonestarkoi.com/
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Club Secretary’s Report from Jamie Jameson 
 
The use of Potassium Permanganate as a spring tonic to kill over wintering parasites and prevent 
fungal infections was discussed in great detail by Paul Moss. Also as a sub topic Oxygenation was 
spoken about as Potassium Permanganate takes up a lot of the dissolved oxygen in the treated 
water. 
 
It looks as if the LSKC has been selected to host the AKCA Seminar in Houston, June 2014. 
Brenda Chandler is the AKCA contact. The Omni hotel is the likely site for the seminar and the wet 
lab will be available to all Koi club members in good standing. 
 
The Purdin Farm road trip should take place early November. We are trying to work it around the 
LSU home games and the actual harvest of the grow pond. 
 
 
 
From The President Melanie Nau 
 

 

Hello koi friends, 

 

I feel a bit off kilter writing to our club members and friends after a month's absence.  I have 

been recovering from a bronchial infection that sapped even my mental energy!  So I will 

make this note short. 

 

First, I want to thank everyone for their leadership and hospitality at the last meeting at the 

Joiner's home. We made progress in placing the stored equipment and had a lesson in PP. 

 With this recent triple digit August heat, I know we are exercising extra vigilance.  Feed 

less, aerate more. 

   

Bruce, Don, and Paul have coordinated with Nam to schedule an October 6 pond pull for 

Lone Star Koi Club members and friends.  At our August meeting, we will firm up our plans 

to make the day festive with food and drinks.  
 

Our Purdin Weekend is also shaping up.  It looks like it will take place in early November. I 

am coordinating with Maureen and Bill, the farm managers. 
 

I look forward to seeing everyone at Dan and Andrea Cook's home in Katy on Sunday, 

August 18, at 2:00pm. 
.   
If I can be of service, please don't hesitate to write or call, 713-686-4608. 
 

 

tel:713-686-4608
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

The October Pond Pull has been scheduled for October 6 in 

Pearland/Manville. Full details will appear in the Sept. Newsletter 

 

The Grow Out 

Well after a rocky start, I’m pleased to report that the second mating was 

successful after much work by Tom Tran and Ryan Vo along with several 

phone calls with Shigeru Dianichi in Japan. The Dianichi Kohaku female is 

of the championship Rikidozan line. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snUt9w9RfNc&feature=c4-

overview&list=UUVrPGQLs5QJwU0dwKCceunQ 

After repeatedly culling several 1000 fry, the remainder are currently 

approx. two inches in length and the intention is to cull once or twice more 

and arrive at 35-45 decent fish that should be around four inches in length. 

Even now at this stage of development, they are showing nice pattern and 

color.  Tom and Ryan intend to keep six fish for themselves and the rest 

(however many that might be, best guestimate 30-40) will be available to our 

club members for $25 which is frankly a howling bargain for a fish of this 

quality. Needless to say, these will be limited to our club members, one per 

person and hopefully available sometime in October. Details to follow, 

though you can email me to join the list. 

 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NEXT MEETING 

August 18th,2013 

 Sunday 2:00 p.m. 

 
 

LOCATION: 
Dan and Andrea Cook 

218 Leyden Court 

Katy, TX 77450 

(713) 822-5515 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Don’t forget to bring a food item to the buffet!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snUt9w9RfNc&feature=c4-overview&list=UUVrPGQLs5QJwU0dwKCceunQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snUt9w9RfNc&feature=c4-overview&list=UUVrPGQLs5QJwU0dwKCceunQ
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Lone Star Koi Club Directory 

 

Melanie Nau: President 
713-686-4608 

m.nau@sbcglobal.net 
------------------------------------------------ 

Don Bayer: 1st Vice President 
713-542-3345 

dgbayer@up.com 
------------------------------------------------- 

 Paul Moss: 2nd Vice President 
713-992-9939 

paulbkm@gmail.com 
-------------------------------------------------- 

Buddy Bush: Treasurer 
281.257.8366 

buddybush@sbcglobal.net 
------------------------------------------------- 

------------------------------------------------------ 
Pat Bush – Membership Director 

281-257-8366 
buddybush@sbcglobal.net 

--------------------------------------------------- 
Jamie Jameson: Secretary 

281-448-0924 
--------------------------------------------------- 

Joel Anderson: Webmaster 
713.868.9133 

janderson@tiburonsystem.som 
-------------------------------------------------- 

 

JOIN THE LONE STAR KOI CLUB: 
 

To subscribe and/or to pay your 2013 dues, make check 

payable to Lone Star Koi Club (LSKC) and Mail To: 

 

Buddy Bush 

LSKC Treasurer 

13619 Keneva Dr. 

Cypress, Texas 77429 

 

Include with your chek made out to: 

Lone Star Koi Club (LSKC) 

Name: _____________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________________ 

City: ________________ State: ____ Zip: ________ 

Home Ph: (____)______________________ 

Work Ph: (____)______________________ 

E-mail address: ______________________________ 

Dues Level: Individual $25 _______ 

               Family               $25 _______ 

               Corporate $100 _______ 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:m.nau@sbcglobal.net
mailto:dgbayer@up.com
mailto:paulbkm@gmail.com
mailto:buddybush@sbcglobal.net
mailto:buddybush@sbcglobal.net
mailto:janderson@tiburonsystem.som
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2013 MEETING SCHEDULE 

Month Date Host Speaker/Topic 

January 20th Bush January 1st 

February 17
th
 Sartorius Gadgets and tools used to manage your pond. 

March 17
th
 Nau/Green Pond transition from Winter to Spring. 

April 21
st
 Wall Feeding your koi. 

May 4
th

 & 5
th
 Pond Tour POND TOUR – NO MEETING 

June 16
th
 Bush Cautionary “Tails”

 
 

July 21
st
 Joiner Oxygenation 

August 18
th
 Cook To be announced. 

September 15
th
 Peragrin Nomination of Officers. 

October 20
th
 Garrison To be announced. 

November   Combined with early December meeting.  

December 14
th
 Bush Christmas Party & Auction 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Please stop by the Welcome Table at each meeting, check in and pick up a nametag if 

you don’t have one so new members can get to know you. 
 

 

LKSC Membership News 
 

 
If you have anyone contact you about koi needing homes or homes needing koi, please 

contact  Paul Moss,  paulbkm@gmail.com.    
 
 
 

Thanks to our rescue partners. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:paulbkm@gmail.com


6 

 
 

  

Invitations & News from Other Koi and Pond Clubs , 

Associations or Societies  

 

From our good friend Ray Jordan and the Texas Koi And Fancy Goldfish Society 

 
http://texaskoi.org/ 

 

Rather than cut and paste snippets to intersperse in our newsletter, I have chosen to 

link their website as there is much useful information including details of their 

upcoming show in the fall.  

 

 

Comments And Observations 

 
 

 

Here is a wonderful tool from the Koi and Water Garden 

Society of New York that I mentioned at the last meeting 

during my talk regarding the use of potassium 

permanganate. It is a calculator used to figure the exact 

amount of salt, sodium thiosulfate etc. plus weight based on 

length and other applications. The caveat is that you must 

know your exact pond volume in order not to overdose or 

underdose. Just click on the link as save to your favorites. It 

really is a useful ‘thing’ just to have around as you’ll never 

know when you’ll need it. 

 

http://www.cnykoi.com/calculators/calcpp.asp 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://texaskoi.org/
http://www.cnykoi.com/calculators/calcpp.asp
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Chlorine and our koi ponds. 

 The experimental use of chlorine began in the 1890's to combat water -borne diseases such 

as cholera and typhoid. It quickly gained widespread acceptance because of its low cost and 

high efficiency in killing just about everything hazardous in water.  

The problem with chlorine is that it is a known toxin and the implications of drinking this 

toxin over the long -term (i.e. your lifetime) is highly uncertain. Chlorine disinfection of water 

works by the formation of Hypochlorous and Hydrochloric acid. It is an extremely reactive 

substance and may also chemically bond with other substances in water, depending on the 

conditions to form further toxins. For example, it is known that chlorine reacts with naturally 

occurring phenols in water (which are naturally produ ced by plant life in water) to form 

Chlorophenols which are highly toxic to all aquatic life.  

Chlorine also combines with other natural organic substances to form potent, cancer causing 

compounds known as Trihalomethanes (THMs). Trihalomethanes include suc h carcinogens as 

chloroform, bromoform, carbon tetrachloride, bischloroethane and others. The amount of 

THM's in our drinking water is theoretically regulated by the EPA. Although the maximum 

amount allowed by law is 100 ppb,(parts per billion) a recent st udy showed 31 of 112 municipal 

water systems exceeded this limit.  

Many believe that Disinfection By -Products (DBP's) are the single greatest threat in our 

water supplies, risking both human health and our aquatic environments. DBP's are 

contaminants, most of them cancer causing, that are left behind by the very chemical 

(chlorine) that is used to make water drinkable. Trihalomethanes are associated with an 

increased risk of bladder and rectal cancer, possibly accounting for 5,000 new cases of 

bladder cancer  and 8,000 new cases of rectal cancer every year in the United States. Other 

disinfection by -products can cause adverse effects on the liver, nervous and reproductive 

systems.  

Over 2100 contaminants have been detected in U.S. drinking water since 1974 wit h 190 known 

or suspected to cause adverse human health effects. In total, 97 carcinogens and suspected 

carcinogens, 82 mutagens and suspected mutagens, 28 acute and c hronic contaminants and 23 

tumor promoters have been detected in U.S. drinking water. The remaining 90% of the 

organic matter present in drinking water has not been identified to date.  

Approximately 230 million Americans (that's 90% of the population!) drink chlorinated water 

which also could contain hundreds of disinfection by -products. A new  study on cancer risks in 

chlorinated water conducted by the Ontario Treatment and Research Foundation and the 

University of Toronto found:  



8 

¶ Long-term consumption of chlorinated water increases the risk of bladder and colon 

cancer. Between 10% to 13% of al l bladder and colon cancer in Ontario may be 

attributed to disinfection by -products in chlorinated water.  

¶ There is a 60% increase in the risk of bladder cancer for people exposed to high levels 

of disinfection by -products for more than 35 years as compare d to people with little 

or no exposure.  

¶ Long-term drinking and bathing in chlorinated water likely causes a 34% increase in the 

incidence of bladder and colon cancer. The risk increases with the length of exposure 

and the concentration of disinfection by -products in the water.  

¶    

THM's are a big pollutant because of the amount of chlorination used.  They are a separate 

class of chemical from chlorine itself. Just because a drinking water system removes chlorine 

does not mean that it will remove THM's.  

In  the last 60 years more water authorities world wide have been combining Chlorine with 

Ammonia when treating water supplies which creates Chloramine. Chloramine, whilst less toxic 

than chlorine is a very stable substance and therefore provides long term di sinfection 

properties whereas chlorine is quickly dispersed. Chloramine is more difficult to remove from 

your water supplies than chlorine and is still very damaging to aquatic life.  

At  low levels, chlorine and chlora mine will stress your koi, burn fins an d gill tissues and strip 

mucus. They will also cause irreparable internal organ damage.  

Safe levels of chlorine and chlorine derivatives in water for fish life are less than 

0.10mg/litre accordi ng to the EA in the United Kingd om.  

So beware 

The message is clear -  

¶ Ensure that when you top up your pond  you do so via a purifier utiliz ing activated 

carbon   

¶ Always use a dechlorinator when adding water to your pond, even if you use a purifier.   

¶ Test your water for the presence of chloramines ð especially during the summer when 

chlorination levels are increased.   

¶ Stop drinking water and drink more beer!   

 

Dr. Erik .L. Johnson, DVM  
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Lone Star Koi Club Advertising 

 

Rates are posted below.  If you are interested in placing an ad, please email the editor at 
 

Ad Size 
Newsletter & Website 

(w/link) Combined 

 6 mo Per Yr 

Business Card $60 $100 

¼ page  $80 $150 

½ page  $100 $185 

Full Page $150 $250 

The Annual Pond Tour Booklet rate is $200 
 

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
 

We welcome ads for Koi, equipment, and other items from members.  Members are requested to keep the ad Koi related 

and please donate a portion, (5%), of your proceeds back to the club. 

 

 
 

For Sale: 
 

Need to list something? Let me know. 
 

,ÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇȩ )Ô ×ÏÎȭÔ ÈÕÒÔ ÔÏ ÍÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÉÔ 
here, again let me know 
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CORPORATE SPONSORS  
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KOI USA Subscription  

Mail to 

P.O. Box 469070 

Escondido, CA  92046 

or 

Subscribe on-line at 

subscribe@koiusa.com 

or  

subscribe by phone at  

1-888-660-2073 

 

for 1 year subscription ( 6 issues) effective starting 7/1/06 

____ $24.95US for any person in US or Canada 

____ $20.00US special price for AKCA member Club members 

 

for 2 year subscription ( 12 issues) effective starting 7/1/06 

____ $42.95US for any person in US or Canada 

____ $36.00US special price for AKCA affiliated Club members 

 

 club affiliation (for special price)  Lone Star Koi Club 

 

Subscriber’s name ____________________________________________ 

 

mailing address ____________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip ______________________________________________ 

 

Phone number _______________________________________________ 

 

Method of payment 

___  check made out to “KOI USA” 

___ Visa or Master card   _________-________-_________-_________ 

 

 expiration date ____  ____-____  ____ 

           month           year 
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See you all on Sunday. at 2:00 p.m. Please make every effort to 
attend and let’s have a great time 
 

 

Paul Moss 

(713) 992-9939 

 

       
 


